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Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/123 
 
Subject: ARRS (Additional Roles Reimbursement Scheme) Spend in PCNs 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

If I may, I was hoping to request information regarding ARRS 
(additional roles and reimbursement scheme) funding - ideally in 
relation to the Primary Care Networks (PCN) and their ODS 
code if available.  
 
I believe there is a central primary care workforce portal 
whereby this data can be extracted from with either monthly or 
end of year figures? The last 2022/23 calendar year is the data 
that I'd be like to view if possible? 

The information is publicly available here: 
https://files.digital.nhs.uk/F7/FD348D/PCNWIndividualCSV.092022.zi
p 
 
A ZIP file should download and in this file there is a spreadsheet 
called ’11.Primary Care Networks – September 2022 Individual 
Level.csv’. Please use column F to filter the ‘SUB_ICB_CODE’ to 
‘15C’.  
 
Alternatively you can access the spreadsheet via this link, 
https://digital.nhs.uk/data-and-
information/publications/statistical/primary-care-network-
workforce/30-september-2022 by going to the bottom of the page 
and clicking on the grey box ‘Individual-level CSV: September 2022’. 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 2 December 2022 and has been approved for release by David 
Jarrett, Director of Integrated and Primary Care for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


